
            BALLENAS BULLETIN 

 #1 September, 2024 
                                 School Website:  http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS  

 
We would like to acknowledge that École Ballenas Secondary exists on the shared traditional territory of 

the Snaw’naw’as and Qualicum First Nations. 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Welcome back to our Ballenas families! We have liftoff! 

 
The 2024-2025 school year has officially launched, and we are thrilled to have everyone back in 
the building, ready for the year ahead. Students have started, are reconnecting, and have 
settled into their classes; we are all finding our rhythm and routines again and there is a buzz of 
activity throughout the school. 
 

Ballenas has welcomed many new (or newly returning) staff this year: 
 

• Suzanne Haynes 

• Amanda Young 

• Leah Walberg  

• Jergus Priboj  

• Simon Hoodikoff 

• Brittaney Noble 

• Lynsey Taylor  

• Catherine Jones  

• Trisha Bahler 

• David Biagioni 

• Rebecca Weiss 

• Ian Mills 

• Darcy Switzer 

• Jamie Jean 

• Clayton Bambrough 

• Bailey Espersen 

• Matthew Thompson 

• Sheldon Scow 

 

 

Staff contact information can be found on our website. Teaching staff will be sending home a 
“Connect Home” before September 20th. This is generally a course outline with contact 
information, an overview of the semester (or year) ahead, and important class expectations. 
Please contact teachers if you have any questions or do not receive this information by the 20th. 
Conferencing is held in October (9th and 10th) and we will send out information at the end of the 
month regarding how to book in for these days.  

 

We held Welcome Assemblies for each grade last week where we shared key information from 
our refreshed Code of Conduct and ensured everyone is starting the year off with the same 
understanding around school expectations. Cell phone use was a big topic at these assemblies, 
and we know that this is a shift for many. We are supportive in our reminders, and clear in our 
expectations. As a refresher, here is the information that we sent out to all families prior to the 
start of school that was also shared with students in their first week and in their classes: BSS 
Cell Phone Policy 

 

If you need to connect with your child during the school day with an important reminder, we do 
ask that you call the office if it is time sensitive. 

 

The school looked a bit (or in some areas, a lot) different as students returned last week. We 
did mention this in our communications sent home in August, but we want to take the 
opportunity to again recognize the work of the Operations and Maintenance department as 
well as various contractors who are hard at work on the track as well as our gym changerooms. 
Ballenas also saw an interior paint refresh on doors, and a socialization area update. In addition 
to our gratitude to these groups, we want to acknowledge the work of our students. Our 
Student Voice group was very active in soliciting feedback from the all Ballenas students 

http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/About/Pages/Staff-Directory.aspx#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/About/Documents/2024-2025%20Code%20of%20Conduct.pdf
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Pages/newsitem.aspx?ItemID=537&ListID=712d530d-69e9-4594-8501-bbe057c6ff2f&TemplateID=Announcement_Item#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Pages/newsitem.aspx?ItemID=537&ListID=712d530d-69e9-4594-8501-bbe057c6ff2f&TemplateID=Announcement_Item#/=


 

regarding the changerooms and the socialization area. Their feedback was heard and actioned, 
and many of their ideas and suggestions are visible in these updated areas.  

 

While we’re just finishing our first full week, there is already lots on the go, and lots to 
celebrate: 

- We welcomed all students back last week with a school wide Pizza Party – thanks to 
everyone who helped out and to our students for being amazing as they waited in line 
on a hot, sunny day 

- We held our Terry Fox Run this past Wednesday during Homeroom. All students 
participated in a walk/run around the neighbourhood and were encouraged to bring a 
Twoonie for Terry. Note that the community Terry Fox event is happening this Sunday at 
Rathtrevor 

- Athletics is in full swing and the Football, Volleyball, and Boys’ Soccer seasons are upon 
us. We want to acknowledge all of our staff and community volunteers for their 
coaching efforts and for all of the work that goes on behind the scenes to make this 
happen.  

 

FLEX learning begins this coming Wednesday. FLEX will be the first 70 minutes of each 
Wednesday, and is time for students to connect with their teachers for additional support, or to 
explore an area of interest (gym, shops, art, theatre, etc). While we did talk about this in our 
Grade Assemblies, we will be following it up with class visits on Monday to share our 
“Flexpectations” around this time. All Grade 8 and 9 students will be signed up for spaces by 
their homeroom teacher. Grades 10, 11, and 12 will be able to choose a learning space from a 
variety of options posted each Wednesday.  
 
 
Upcoming Information Sessions: 
 
Grad Parent/Caregiver Meeting: Tuesday September 24th – 6:30 PM in the Auditorium  

- At this evening, an overview of the grad year, requirements, and important 
dates/events will be provided. We will also be looking to form a Grad 
Parent/Caregiver Committee (this group organizes the Prom event) 

Grade 8 Parent/Caregiver Meeting: Tuesday October 1st – 6:30 in the Auditorium  
- All Grade 8 Parents/Caregivers are invited for an evening to check in regarding the 

Grade 8 program and anything you may be wondering about now that the first 
month is done. We will re-cap a lot of information shared in our Open House for 
Grade 8s and families last year 

Student Club Showcase: Friday September 20th at lunch  
- This event is for students and takes place at lunch. It is an opportunity for any club 

to set up and share info out with all students about the club, what it is about, when 
and where it meets, and more. More information will be shared in our 
announcements. 

 
Our school website remains the best source for information. Our announcements are posted to 
the website daily, so if you’re ever wondering what’s happening at BSS, check it out. Of 
particular note, please find our “Essential Information” tab where you can view information 
that was shared with all students in their first days. You’ll also find our schedule, a calendar 
with upcoming dates, and quick links for other resources and sources of information. 
 
Stay tuned for much, much, more. We’ll be back next month with another update.  
 
Thanks for all of your support in our start up and beyond – looking forward to our year ahead. 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER  
SEPTEMBER  
  
18 Flex Begins   

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 

18 DPAC Meeting – QB Commons 6:30 p.m. 
24  Photo Day  
30  National Day for Truth and Reconciliation   
  
  
OCTOBER  
  
9 Parent/Teacher Conferences 4:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. (online booking via website)  
10 Parent/Teacher Conferences 4:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. (online booking via website)  
10 PAC Meeting – Library 6:30 p.m. 
14 Thanksgiving Day – School Not in Session  
16        Photo Retake Day  
18  S1 X2 Ends – Grade 8’s  
21            S1 X2 Begins – Grade 8’s   
25  Provincial Pro D Day – Students Not in Attendance  
 
WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 
SEPT  
18 Day 1  
25  Day 2  
  
OCT  
2  Day 1  
9 Day 2  
16 Day 1  
23 Day 2 
30 Day 1 
 
FLEX LEARNING 
This is flexible time for students to receive additional support, or to explore an area of interest 
and passion. Grade 8s and 9s will sign up for spaces via their homerooms, and Grade 10s - 12s 
can self-select a learning area of their choice. Flex learning takes place each Wednesday from 
8:35 – 9:56 and learning spaces will be posted throughout the school. Flex will begin on 
September 18th.  
  
TRANSPORTATION INFORMATION  
All students who need to ride a school bus to get to school and back home during the course of 
the school year must apply annually for ridership using the district's online Bus Application Form 
(one application per student/address).  

FEES:  

        Eligible Riders Processing Fee $25.00  

        Courtesy Riders Processing Fee, Ridership fee if approved to ride $125/year per student   

*Families can apply for fees to be waived through the online application process. 

Eligible Rider – home address is within the catchment area & outside of the walk limits for the 
school child attends. Addresses must be registered with the school. See district School Locator 
Tool   to identify your catchment school.  

Courtesy Rider – home address is within the catchment area and within the walk limit or outside 
the catchment area of the school child attends. 2nd home address must be registered with the 
school.  

WALK LIMITS    

As per Policy 704 walk limits are:  

https://mybaragar.com/index.cfm?event=page.SchoolLocatorPublic&DistrictCode=BC69
https://mybaragar.com/index.cfm?event=page.SchoolLocatorPublic&DistrictCode=BC69


 

o K - Gr. 7     3.2 KM with the exception of BES, EES and NBES which have a walk 
limit of 1.5 KM  

o Gr. 8 - 12    4.8 KM  

For more information and online application see  Transportation Information on our district 
website.  

  
PHOTO DAY – THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 24, 2024  
We’re excited to be working with Concept Photography for photo day!  

• Photos will be online within 72 hours of photo day  

• Online codes will be your student ID Number  

• All ordering will be online, and will be shipped directly to your home  

 

PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL (PAC)  
PAC meets the second Thursday of the month in the library at 6:30 p.m. Find out what’s going 
on for your students and have input into your school. The PAC also distributes the lottery grant 
to extra-curricular programs. Please see attached poster from this year’s PAC.  More PAC 
information including Agenda’s and Minutes can be found on our website under Parent 
Advisory Council. 
 

CPF CANADIAN PARENTS FOR FRENCH - PARKSVILLE/OCEANSIDE 
The CPF Oceanside chapter will be having our next meeting to elect the vice president role. If 
any members are available to come vote or want to fill this role we would love to have you! 
 
When:   September 17, 2024 @ 3 PM 

Where:  École Oceanside Elementary School - exact location TBD 

 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES 
The office is getting a lot of requests for school supplies for our students. Please know that 
there are supplies available from our Child & Youth Care Workers for those families in need of 
financial assistance. Otherwise, please see our suggested School Supply List. 

 
LAST YEAR’S REPORT CARDS  
Last year’s report cards will be available for pick up until the end of September. Please come by 
the office to pick yours up before September 30th!  
               
SIGN UP FOR THE NEWSLETTER  
The Ballenas Bulletin is published once a month. Visit the Ballenas Website to sign up to receive 
newsletter alerts.     
  

  
 
STUDENTS WITH HEALTH CONDITIONS 
School staff recognize that there are students with health conditions that may impact the 
student’s ability to function while at school. If your child has such a health condition, it is the 
parent/guardian’s responsibility to inform school staff so that we can support your child.  

 
IMPORTANT DOCUMENTS  

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/About/Transportation/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/parents/Pages/Parent-Advisory-Council.aspx#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/parents/Pages/Parent-Advisory-Council.aspx#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/parents/Pages/School-Supply-List.aspx#/=


 

Students have been given a lot of information during the first week of school, including several 
very important forms that need to be completed and signed by the legal parent/guardian. 
Please complete and return the following forms to the office as soon as possible:  
 

1. Student Information Verification Printout (Yellow Paper)  
2. Annual Update – Emergency Release and Health Information (Pink Paper)  
 

In addition, the following digital forms will be going home very soon. Please keep an eye on 
your email and follow the link to complete the forms:  
 

1. Student FOIPPA/GAFE and YEARBOOK Consent  
                                

CONNECT WITH YOUR CHILD’S TEACHERS  
You can directly contact teachers via e-mail under the “About our School” tab “Staff Directory” 
on our website. Connections will come home soon with all contact information and course 
overviews. Parent/Teacher Conferencing is October 9th & 10th, 2024. Booking for this will go live 
in early October and the School Appointments On-Line is found on our BSS website.           
  
VOLUNTEERING AT THE SCHOOL      
Do you plan on volunteering at BSS for sports, as a driver, for grad? All volunteers require a 
criminal record check which is free of charge. You only have to do this one time while your child 
is at Ballenas. If you plan on driving other students for an event, you will also require a driver’s 
abstract form. Come see us in the office or call us for more information about either of these 
forms. 
  
ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES  
If your student is absent for the day, please call the attendance line to let us know. You can also 
email at ballenas@sd69.bc.ca. If students need to leave for the day, or have an appointment, 
we do require a phone call to the office or attendance line, otherwise your student will be 
marked absent/unexcused. We do expect students to sign in/out of the office so in an 
emergency situation we can look at the clipboard and clarify if a student has left the building.    
  
Reminder to families regarding pickup arrangements. We ask that you make any alternative 
arrangements for pickups that are within the regular school day ahead of time where possible. 
This alleviates school staff having to find your child if they are in PE or not in class as regularly 
scheduled.   
  
 
NEWS FROM OUR THEATRE  
This year’s performance will be “Grease”. Auditions and rehearsals are Tuesdays and Thursday’s 
after school.  

 

CEAP  
If students are taking a CEAP class, CEAP teachers are now in the building Monday – Thursday in 
Room 201. Please reach out to your teachers or come by Room 201 and check in if you are 
needing support or have questions about your CEAP class(es).  

 

VENDING MACHINES 
Over the summer we replaced our vending machines at the school. Students will have access to 
these machines during non-instructional time only. They are also cash-less machines, so will 
only accept bank/credit cards.  

 

WEBSITE/INFORMATION   

https://ballenas.schoolappointments.com/admin/
mailto:ballenas@sd69.bc.ca


 

As always, our school website remains the best source of information, and is updated regularly. 
Please check it often. If you have any further questions, please contact our school office at 250-
248-5721. https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Pages/default.aspx#/=  
  

 

MY SCHOOL DAY APP  
We are excited to announce that BSS has officially launched the “My School Day” app. This is an 
informative communication app that will help students (and staff) know what day/block 
rotation it is, what their timetable is and what is happening in the school via the daily 
announcements. This is part of a focus on clear and effective communication for this year. For 
more information on how to download the app see the attached poster at the bottom of the 
newsletter.  

 
SD69 COMMUNITY PAGE   

There is lots going on in the community! Too much in fact that we cannot post all of it 
in our newsletter. Did you know that the School District has a community page on their 
website? Please see the link below for events and workshops happening in the 
community.  

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/=  
  
 
 
  

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


